
VOLUNTOWN/STERLING TRANSFER STATION 

March 30, 2022 

Regular Meeting The Regular Meeting of the Voluntown/Sterling Transfer Station was held on Wednesday, March 
30, 2022 at the Ekonk Community Grange Hall. Tracey Hanson, Chairman, called the meeting to 
order at 7:00 PM.  

Members Present Tracey Hanson, Gil Grimm, John Gileau, Fred Parker, Jeff Cooper, Melinda Bryan 

Officials Present Steven Trahan, Transfer Station Manager; Julie Zelinsky, Transfer Station Administrator 

Citizens Present None 

Approval of Minutes  

 Motion A motion was made (J. Cooper/J. Gileau) to approve the minutes of the September 29, 2021 and 
the October 27, 2021 meeting .All approved.  

Citizens Comments None 
 
Correspondence & 
Announcements None 
 
New Business 
 
Budget 22-23 The Commission discussed different items on the Budget.  They decided to increase the line 

item for Bulky Waste due to the new contract with Willimantic Waste. The commission 
discussed the added line for snow removal. A motion was made by J. Gileau/J. Cooper to 
approve the budget.  All Approved.  

 
Willimantic Waste The Commission discussed the new contract for Willimantic Waste. The major change is that the 

price will now be contingent based on the market.  If the market price is up then there is a 
potential for the Transfer Station to receive a credit.  If the market price is down then it could 
cost the Town more for the haul. A motion was made to approve the Willimantic Waste contract 
as written.  All Approved. 

  
  
Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 7:25PM.  
 
 
APPROVED 

Date:_____________________  Signature:_________________________________ 
      Tracey Hanson, First Selectman 


